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Dates for your diary 

 

Sat 2 Jun Councillors’ Surgery, 
  10.30am, WP Shops 
Sun 10 Jun New St Mary’s Handbridge 
  Centre open house 4.30pm 
Sat 16 Jun Chester Heritage Festival, 
    - 30 Jun Lache Library 
Thu 21 Jun Evergreen  talk 
Thu 21 Jun Geoff Nelder talk, 2.30pm, 
  Lache Library 
Sun 24 Jun Beroyal Fun Day & Dog 
  Show, 10.30am, W  Park 
Fri 29 Jun Belgrave 50th Anniversary 
  Goldfest Evening 
Sat 7 Jul  Councillors’ Surgery, 
  10.30am, WP shops 
Sun 15 Jul Chester Operatic Society 
  Workshop Day, St Mary’s 
  Creative Space 
Thu 19 Jul Evergreen Afternoon Tea & 
  Quiz 
Tue 24 July Gardening Club visit to  
  Bodrhyddan Hall             
Sat 4 Aug Councillors’ Surgery, 
  10.30am, WP shops  

WP News 
June 2018 

www.wp-ra.org.uk @wesparkra 

Westminster Park Residents’ Association  

    

Belgrave head to retire after 15 

years leading school 

Bringing our community alive 

   Mrs Deanne 
G a r r a t t , 
Headteacher at 
Belgrave Primary 
School, is retiring 
at the end of this 
academic year.   
   She has been 
the Headteacher 
of the successful 

and thriving primary school since 
2003.  Mrs Garratt has led the school 
through changing from an Infant school 
to a Primary School, ensuring that the 
school has always maintained high 
standards, with children being at the 
heart of all her decision making.  
   Anybody who knows Mrs Garratt will 
agree that she has always been 

approachable, caring and generous with 
all children and families.  The staff, 
governors and families would like to wish 
Mrs Garratt a very happy retirement.  
   Any former pupils and families would 
be very welcome to join in our 50th 
'Goldfest' celebrations at school from 5-9 
pm on Friday 29th June. 

We are celebrating 50 years of education at 
Belgrave Primary School on Friday 29 June 
from 5pm to 9pm and the whole community 
are invited to join us.  There will be an official 
opening at 5.45pm. 
This is an open invitation to people living 
locally and anyone with a connection to the 
school - past or present.  No tickets are 
needed, just come along to the school’s 
main entrance to join in Goldfest: the Golden 
Anniversary that will be fun and fabulous! 
There will be refreshments, live music, 
games and an exhibition about the life of the 
school.  The school opened as a primary 
school in September 1968 and has also 
been a first school and an infant school 
during its history.  In 2008 it became a 
primary school again!   
If you have any photos and/or information to 
add to our collection, please drop them in to 
school or send them to 
admin@belgrave.cheshire.sch.uk 
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Wrexham Road Development 
   The various planning applications are not 
yet scheduled to go to Planning Committee 
for consideration. There are ongoing 
communications between the developers, 
transport and other consultants and the 
Council Planning Department. Any resident 
can make representations about the 
applications at any time before the 
applications are considered at Planning 
Committee (see page 6 for details). 

  

Chester Western Relief Road 
   We are continuing to push for the long 
contemplated Western Relief Road to come 
to fruition. We understand that Flintshire 
Council is now willing to work with Cheshire 
West and Chester Council on an initial 
feasibility study. This is welcome.  

  

King’s School 
  We met with local residents and the King’s 
new Head at the school to discuss the 
ongoing heavy term time parking in Fir Tree 
Avenue and other roads. The Park and Ride 
option we arranged is not really being used 
much. There is no short term resolution in 
prospect at this point in time.  

  

Buses 
   The very popular DB1 has a new service in 
place (61,62)  with reduced buses. This is 
mainly due to withdrawal of funding from 
Flintshire Council. We have had to push our 
Council’s Bus Department very hard to get 
some small improvements. We have 

received many comments and concerns 
regarding the new bus services which we are 
feeding back to the Council Bus Department. 
We have asked for a meeting with them to 
discuss ways to improve the services. 

  

PCSO Support 
   We have a new PCSO for our area - Tim 
Cooper. We look forward to working with him 
to keep our area safe and friendly. 

 

        Neil Sullivan 
Razia Daniels 

News from your Councillors 

Brownies travel the world 
 

   The 18th Chester Brownies have been 
travelling around the World in pursuit of their 
World Traveller badge. Bupe, one of our 
parents, had the Brownies entertained as 
she taught them about the life of a girl in an 
African country and they learnt to speak 
some Swahili. 
  We finished the term with Easter crafts and 
games.  
   On 15 June we will be travelling to 
Abergele for our Pack holiday for fun and 
adventures. 

   Janne Hooper 

Tuition 

SATS/ Entrance exams 2019?  
 

NOW is the time to start preparing – don’t 

leave it until September! 
 

English/ Maths/ Verbal Reasoning  
 

Tuition for KS2 tests, or general help with 

literacy or numeracy (5-11years) by  

experienced tutor. 
 

Reasonable rates 

Ring 01244 675431 

Evergreen 

 

     Evergreen, the over 60s social club for 
Westminster Park Residents, continued 
meeting during Spring with a very interesting 
talk by Colin Barber from the Rhydmwyn 
Heritage site who told us of its history and 
the manufacture of mustard gas.   
   As a complete contrast our April speaker 
gave us a very humorous talk about modern 
marriage ceremonies ‘for better or worse’, 
from the point of view of a vicar.  Razia 
Daniels, our Councillor and this year’s Lord 
Mayor told us about her eventful year as 
Lord Mayor at her last engagement of the 
year in May. 
   We also had a coach outing in May to the 
National Memorial Arboretum which was 
very popular. 
  Our meetings continue during the summer 
with ‘Tiptoeing through the Tombstones’, a 
talk from Rina Tillinger in June, afternoon tea 
with a quiz in July and, in August, Niall 
MacFadyen will speak to us about the River 
Dee, the most managed river in Europe, its 
history to date and plans for the future.  A 
return visit to the Bickerton Poacher for 
skittles and a pub lunch is also taking place 
in June. 
   The Supper Club has enjoyed outings to 
1539 Restaurant at the Racecourse, new to 
the Supper Club, and Chez Jules, a 
favourite, plus the Abode.  Outings during 
the summer are planned at The White Horse 
at the Racecourse and Koconut Grove, both 
new choices, and the ever-popular Mill Hotel 
Dinner Cruise at the end of June. 
   New members would be very welcome to 
join, or can visit to see if it is for them for a 
charge of £2.  All residents of Westminster 
Park aged 60 and over are eligible to join as 
long as they are also members of 
Westminster Park Residents’ Association.  
Membership is £10 a year, and we meet on 
the third Thursday of each month at 
Westminster Park Community Centre, where 
complimentary tea and coffee are served.  
We look forward to seeing you soon. 

WPRA Subscriptions 2018 

 

   May I thank all those who have paid their 
WPRA subscriptions for 2018.  The total 
membership so far is 347, which represents 
29% of households within the Community.  
  Although a little disappointing, I am 
encouraged by the increase in new 
members.  For those who have not yet 
renewed, your contribution is always 
welcome. If you require a form you can  
 
 

 
contact me on 01244 677373 or download 
one from our website: www.wp-ra.org.uk. 

   For on line banking please use these 
details: Sort code: 60-40-08, Bank Account 
number: 32470878, Payment reference: your 
name and house address (e.g. 
Ryan17Vincent), and notify me by email: 
sandymagilton@googlemail.com.  
   Thank you. 

 

Sandra Magilton, Treasurer 

Cllr Neil Sullivan, PCSO Tim Cooper join 
the Lord Mayor of Chester Cllr Razia 
Daniels at the official opening of the 
newly refurbished tennis courts in 
Westminster Park by the kind invitation 
of the Glan Aber Tennis Club.  

http://www.wp-ra.org.uk
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WPRA Gardening Club 

 
 

Autumn Talk: Making the most of your 
garden space 
Wednesday 10 October, 8pm 
   Our speaker is Jane Allison, a former 
teacher, who has exchanged teenagers for 
plants. She is a trained horticulturalist who 
specialises in cottage garden perennials. 
Community Centre. Tickets £4 at the door. 
 

Summer trips: 
  

Tuesday 24 July: Bodrhyddan Hall                                 
   The privately owned 17th Century Hall is 
set in eight acres of gardens and woodland. 
   Access to the gardens costs £4 per  

 
 
person, including audio garden guide.  A  
combined ticket for the house and gardens 
is £7. Unfortunately the house and gardens 
have limited disabled access. 
 

Saturday 11 August: Shrewsbury Flower 
Show. 
   The 130 year old show is the world's 
longest running horticultural event in the 
same location. It is one of the country's 
premier shows attracting top exhibitors from 
all over the country. 
 

All of these trips will be self drive and 
participants make payment for entry at 
the venue. 
 

Bulb Planting programme: 
   To date we have planted nearly 3000 
daffodil bulbs and some 600 crocus bulbs 
throughout the Westminster Park estate.   
   The Garden Club will continue its 
programme of bulb planting in 2018. If you 
know of an area that would benefit from 
spring colour please let us know. 

News from your Residents’ 
Association 

Bodrhyddan Hall 

 

   Thank you to Mary Pole, Mandy Butler 
and Christine Robinson from Westminster 
Park Residents Association's (WPRA) 
Gardening Club who were the judges of the 

Garden in a Recycled Container 
Competition at Belgrave Primary School on 
20 April.  
   They had a really tough job to do as we 
had over 40 entries. It was decided that 
everyone would receive a prize due to the 
amount of effort that they had put into their 
entry. Congratulations to all who took part! 
   Thank you to the  WPRA who donated 
two bird feeders and a starter pack of bird 
seed as joint 1st prizes and more than 30 
packets of seeds for all the runners up. The 
school awarded tomato plants to the 
entries which received a "highly 
commended" from the judges.  We mustn't 
forget to thank Mrs Amner, Mrs Price and 
the Eco Committee for coming up with such 
a wonderful idea. Mary Pole would love this 
to become an annual event, so let's see 

  Time has flown by since our last edition 
and once again there is much to report. We 
had our Annual General Meeting on 11 April 
2018 which was well attended, held another 
successful Quiz evening and we continue to 
monitor developments on Wrexham Road 
(see the items on page 6). 
   New data protection laws come into place 
in May 2018 and it is important that you 
confirm that we are able to stay in touch with 
you. Please follow the procedure on our 
Website and update your details.  If you click 
on the yellow box on our home page it will 
take you to the right page to confirm your 
preferences.  
  We are still in contact with our local 
Councillors regarding parking at the shops 
and also parking issues in the streets near to 
Fir Tree Avenue and continue to press for 
solutions! 
   We look forward to welcoming our newly 
appointed PCSO Tim Cooper in the near 
future and I am sure he will do a great job for 
us! 
   We are keen to expand our Committee 
and would be pleased to welcome anyone 
who would be interested in joining us! We 
meet four times a year and discuss issues 
important to where we live and what we can 
do for our community. No special skills are 
required so feel free to contact me 
personally or any member of the Committee 
for an informal chat. 
   Stay in touch and, as ever, please let me 
know if you have any issues that need 
addressing.                Pauline Brown, Chair 

what everyone will come up with next year! 
   Belgrave Primary School is celebrating its 
Golden Anniversary this year and we are 
very grateful to the local residents who have 
already sent in their memories of the school 
and photographs. Save Friday 29 June as a 
date to celebrate with us from 5pm to 
9pm.  All the local residents and anyone who 
has been associated with the school is 
invited to our 50th celebrations. There will 
be music, refreshments, entertainment and 
an exhibition about the life of the school. 

 

Deanne Garrett, Headteacher 

New Bus Service Provider 
   Stagecoach has taken over the contract to 
provide the bus service between Chester and 
Higher Kinnerton, passing through 
Westminster Park.  The new timetables can 
be found on the Stagecoach website: 
www.stagecoachbus.com 

Belgrave Primary Celebrations 
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Shop News 

New Interiors Shop opens 
   The Interiors Shop officially opened on 
Thursday 26 April with a visit from the Lord 
Mayor of Chester, Councillor Razia Daniels. 
    Owner Rosalind Ellis said, “We are proud 
stockists of Little Greene Paint Company’s 
paints and wallpapers as well as offering a 
wide range of fabrics for curtains and 
upholstery.  We can also provide curtain 
making and upholstery services, together 
with made-to-measure curtain poles and 
finials.” 

    The shop is beautifully arranged with an 
eclectic range of items for both the home and 
garden, including lighting, rugs, glassware, 
soft furnishings and gifts.  They also sell 
vintage items and will always try to source 
specific pieces upon request. 
   Rosalind added, “We have a lovely little 
courtyard garden where we are displaying 
garden accessories and furniture and also 
stock a small range of plants.  I am looking 
forward to welcoming Westminster Park 
residents in for a browse.” 

 

Westminster Park Community 
Centre 
    The Westminster Park Community Centre 
opened in 1973 and can be found at the back 
of the car park to the right of the school. Our 
social club is open from 7:30 each evening. 
   Our main aim is to provide a venue for 
activities within this area.  Currently groups 
using the centre include: Pre-school, Weight 
Watchers, Family Church, dance and ballet 
classes, yoga, karate and bridge.   
   On the first Thursday of the month there is a 
Drop-in at 2pm when you can come for a cup 
of tea and a chat.  On the third Thursday the 
Evergreen over 60s club  meets.  
   We take bookings for parties, and charities 
use the venue for fund raisers.  If you enjoy 
darts, we also have darts teams that play on 
Mondays, Tuesdays and Sundays. 
   As you can see we have a busy week, but 
we are also looking for people to come and 
organise family events. It’s your club – come 
and use it.  If you have any ideas, contact us - 
our number is 01244 671243 or e-mail 
wpca2008@yahoo.co.uk.  We have a 
Facebook group at Westminster Park 
Community Centre and wpcawhatson. 
 

Phil Williamson, Chairman 

Bebbington’s Scoops More Awards 
   Congratulations go to our local butchers 
S.J. Bebbington, for scooping several 
winning prizes in the  Welsh & Cheshire 
Awards for Excellence in Meat Products 
2018, held on 11 April at Kinmel Manor.  
   Sixteen products were entered and won 11 
gold and five silver awards, including 2018 
Champion in the Best Pork Sausage and  
Best Pork Pie Categories.   
   Bebbington’s young apprentice Will also 
secured a gold with his newly created 
sausage of pork, red onion and Old Tom Ale. 
   On the back of this the following week they 
entered a national competition held at the 
N.E.C. and picked up a further four Gold and 
one Silver awards. 
   Stuart said, “A lot of preparation by all the 
staff goes into the competitions so it is nice  

to get such recognition, however it is just as 
important to be able to speak to the judges 
afterwards to pick up advice on how to alter 
and improve the products.”  
   We are very fortunate to have such a 
quality butcher in Westminster Park.  Well 
done Stuart and his team. 

Westminster Park Bridge Club 
 

Special welcoming evenings on Thursdays 
   After the success of our “Try Us” evenings 
we have decided to extend the invitation and 
there will be no fee on initial evenings. We 
can promise partners if you come alone; or 
you may prefer to come as a pair. 
   You may be thinking you’re not good 
enough to start, but if you have some 
experience and can play at a reasonable pace 
then we may be just what you are looking for.  
On the other hand, you may already have 
played in a club and know what it’s all about. 
   We can also promise a congenial 
atmosphere; while we stick to the rules, we 
apply them in a sympathetic manner! 
We play from 7 to 10pm each Thursday at 
Westminster Park Community Centre.  
   For further details, you will find us on Face-
book @wpbridge or at www.wpbridge.club on 
the web.  For enquiries, you can post on 
Facebook; you can email wpbridge@ 
outlook.com ; or call me on 01244 675923. Or 
otherwise, just come along on any Thursday!   
   Looking forward to seeing you, Nick Ryan 

mailto:wpca2008@yahoo.co.uk
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• Superb nine-hole course. Perfect for the 
   complete beginner or advanced golfer to 
   practice their short game 
• Hot & cold food available in the cafe 
• Children’s golf & football parties available 
• Fun way to start playing golf 
• Team building corporate days 
• PGA pro individual/group lessons 
• Junior roll-up lessons Thursdays 6-7pm 
• A warm friendly atmosphere 
• Course improvements made. Including  
   tree work, new signage and tees 

 

Hough Green, 
Chester 

CH4 8JQ 
Tel: 01244 680231 

westminsterparkgc.co.uk 

Friends of Westminster Park 

   Over the last couple of months our prime 
focus has been working with CWaC to tackle 
the main items of concern or interest 
(managing incidents of anti-social behaviour, 
an improved spread of litter bins, repairing 
broken signs and seats) and to develop 
thinking on ways to improve the park 
environment (e.g. setting up a new safe dog 
control area).   
   We meet regularly with our Park 
Development Officer (Andy James) and 
would welcome any additional thoughts on 
the Park. 

Steve Telford (07976 712339) 

    The Club was delighted to welcome The 
Lord Mayor of Chester, Cllr Razia Daniels, 
to its Open Afternoon in April.  After 
performing the official opening of the club’s 
new all-weather courts, The Lord Mayor met 
members and coaches and then watched 
players on court. 
    Now we would love to invite locals to 
come and see our lovely courts – we are 
particularly keen to welcome people who 
would like to play during the day.  We have 
a special weekday membership rate and 
there are group sessions for players of all 
levels (including beginners) with our friendly 
expert coaches, which is a great way to 
learn or refresh skills and meet other 
players.  Whether you’re a tennis returner or 
a novice, we’d be happy to show you round 
and have a bit of a hit with you (we’ll provide 

a racquet and balls!) – just contact us 
through the website. 
   On Saturdays, the regular Pay and Play 
sessions continue for young and not-so-
young:      9.30-10am 3-5 yrs £2; 10-11am 
6-11yrs £3.50; 11-12noon adults £5.   
   Tennis holiday camps will run during the 
spring and summer holidays.  Please check 
the website www. glanaber.com,  or 
call Head Coach Jo Trataris 07875 

108690 for further details.  

Westminster Park Karate Club 
 

   Westminster Park Karate Club has been 
running for over 6 years now. Many of our 
students have achieved black belt level. 
Karate teaches self-discipline and respect 
as well as providing excellent all-round 
exercise. It is great for all ages and 
particularly good for families who can train 
together.  
   For more information, contact Dave 
Craggs on 07711009041 or come along to 
the Community Centre Wed 5:30pm or 
Scout Hall Sat 9:30am. You are welcome 
to watch a class and see what goes on or 
join in. 

Westminster Park Golf Course 

 

   Due to very poor weather and heavy 
rainfall we are behind where we would like 
to be with our course improvements.  We 
are waiting to install more new tees and new 
signage around the course.   
   We are then hoping to do some more of 
the very popular junior coaching sessions 
and run some competitions for both junior 
and adult golfers. 
   Further information on lessons. events 
and the children’s party offering we have 
can be gained by calling 01244 680231, 
emailing enquiries@golfstorehouse.com or 
visiting our website:   
 westminsterparkgc.co.uk  

Crown Green Bowls for Seniors 
 

   Do you play Crown Green Bowls, and if 
not, would you be interested in learning the 
game?  Westminster Park A Team plays in 
the Chester Seniors Bowling League and is 
desperately short of players. So, if you are 
55 or older, man or woman, why not come 
along and have a go? 
   For further details, please phone Peter 
Mapp on 01244-344035. 

Beroyal’s Fun Day & Dog Show 

 

Sunday 24 June, 10.30am – 3.30pm, 
Westminster Park 
Royal Lodge Pet Shop are proud to 
announce Beroyal’s Fun Day and Dog 
Show. It is going to be a great family day 
out which your pets can be involved in. We 
will have a Dog Show, plenty of fabulous 
stalls and much more. 
We are hosting this event for Cancer 
Research UK, so all money raised will be 
going to them. 
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/
page/beroyal 
If you are interested in entering the dog 
show then please don’t hesitate to contact 

us and we can send you over the forms etc.  
Tel 01244 681114 or visit the Royal Lodge 
Pet Shop at  46b Chester Street, Saltney 
CH4 8BJ. 

Glan Aber Tennis Club 

http://glanaber.com/
mailto:enquiries@golfstorehouse.com
http://westminsterparkgc.co.uk/
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/beroyal
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/beroyal
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Access to Community notice 
boards 
  There are a number of noticeboards in the 
area on which you can display notifications 
of events, etc.   
   Here are the details of the persons you 
need to contact: 
 
 
 

Community Notice board,  
Castlecroft Road 
Martin Amesbury, 679271 
Brian Westcott, 675431  
Notice board, SJ Bebbington 
Sandra Magilton, 677373 
Jennifer Crew 680364 
Notice boards at Lache Lane and Hough 
Green entrances to Westminster Park 
Sue Britton 677936 

New St Mary’s Handbridge Centre 
update 
 

   The work on the new Centre is 
progressing well and is on schedule. 
   The formal opening of the Centre by the 
Bishop of Chester will take place on Sunday 
10 June at 6.30pm, and members of the 
community are invited to have a look round 
the Centre from 4.30pm that day. 
   It is anticipated that the Centre will be 
open for hire and use from 1st July.  

Wrexham Road Planning Applications - please comment 
 

   The planning applications submitted by Redrow and Taylor Wimpey are still being 
considered by CWaC and you can still comment on them.    
   Copies of all plans can be viewed online or at Lache Library and you can comment on 
them in a variety of ways, by writing, emailing or commenting via their website. 
   Accessing the CWAC website can be a time consuming and arduous affair.  However, we 
are fortunate to have had this task simplified by one of our members.  It is a step by step 
instruction which will help you navigate the CWAC website more easily, in order to submit 
your comments.   
The instructions are on the Westminster Park website – www.wp-ra.org.uk.  A paper copy is 
also available, if you would like to receive one call 01244 677373 or email: 
sandymagilton@googlemail.com. 
    It is important that you copy your comments across all applications if you wish 
your views to be taken into account. 
   The application numbers are: 
17/02444/FUL Newt mitigation area 
17/02453/OUT Hybrid application Redrow - Part A Full 509 houses, Part B Outline 
Infrastructure & Amenities 
17/05200/OUT Hybrid application Taylor Wimpey - Part 1 Full 816 houses & infrastructure,  
Part 2 Outline School & playing fields 
17/05201/OUT Outline 1400 houses & infrastructure, Taylor Wimpey 

WP News delivery people needed 
   Would you like to get a bit of exercise and 
be able to help us out with a few house 
deliveries of WP News? 
   This quarterly newsletter is delivered 
completely by volunteers to every house in 
the Westminster Park and Lache Lane area 
and we are short of helpers in a few places. 
   If you think you could help, please ring 
Susan Eva on 676697.  

Building Developments 

Flooding concerns over new Meadow House planning 
application 
 

   People living close to Meadow House have expressed their worries about 
the potential for flooding as a result of a proposed new development in an 
orchard adjacent to the house. 
   Further to receiving outline planning consent to build 2 bungalows on the 
site, the owners of Meadow House have now submitted a planning 
application  (18/00932/FUL) to build four, five-bedroom, two and a half storey 
houses on the same plot. 
   To the rear of this site is a deep pond which was found to be home to great 
crested newts, smooth newts and toads in a 2015 survey.   
   Residents are concerned that plans regarding surface drainage are 
inadequate and that flooding of the pond will result.  This in turn could cause  
flooding of their properties too. 

http://www.wp-ra.org.uk
mailto:sandymagilton@googlemail.com
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Westminster Park Residents’  
Association Committee 
Chairman:  Pauline Brown                        679823 
Secretary:  Penny White    pennywhite@sky.com 
Treasurer: Sandra Magilton, 31 Rowcliffe Ave.    
             677373 
Editor:   Jennifer Crew  newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk 
Website Co-ordinator:   Dave Craggs     682407 
Email:   webmaster@wp-ra.org.uk   
Welcome pack co-ordinator:       Pauline Brown 
            679823 

Other Committee members 

Olwen Bellis           678719 
Sue Britton           677936 
Susan Eva           676697 
Richard Short                         678559 
Brian Westcott                                           675431 

Clubs & organisations based in  
Westminster Park 
Please let the Editor know if any details are  
incorrect or if you have a club or organisation that 
you would like listed. 
Belgrave Badminton Club:  Khal 07786 080089 
Belgrave Pre-School:               Ashley Middleton
               07761 816891  
Bowls:                        Martin Amesbury    679271 
Bridge Club:                         Nick Ryan    675923 
Chester Road Runners:               Gill Warburton  
                           chesterroadrunners@gmail.com 
Cricket:                Robert Aldridge 07759 695084  
Croquet:                          John Dawson    675929 
Evergreen (Over 60’s Club):     Sandra Magilton
            677373 
Friends of Westminster Park:       Steve Telford 
              07976 712339          
Gardening Club:    Mary Pole    674439 
Junior Football:    Frank Marnell  07801 064211  
Lache and Westminster Park Local History 
Group:        Linda Shuttleworth  679791 
Model Railway Club, Chester:    Colin Dollimore 
            629167 
National Women’s Register:   Betty McLoughlin 
            677680 
Nordic Walking Group:       Ted Rose 
                                                       01928 722334 
Rotary Club, Chester Riverside:       Pam Drew 
                            07786 225552  
Shotokan Karate Club:                Dave Craggs
               07711 009041 
St Mary's Church Parish Office          671202 
   Revd Paul Dawson          675199 
Tennis - Glan Aber Tennis Club:      Sue Britton
            677936 
Westminster Park Community Assoc:                      
            671243 
Westminster Park Walking for Health Club: 
               Fred Whiteley  675085 
WI, Handbridge:  Secretary Veronica Bull   
            676865 
SCOUTING: 
Group Scout Leader:   Sue Jones     675538 
Beavers (Wednesday): Jane Shorthall     682136 
Cubs (Monday):             Michael Glass 
Cubs (Thursday):      Christine Owens      676691 
Scouts (Friday):                   Terry Coe     676734 
Explorer Scouts (Tuesday):      Sharon Johnson 
 

GUIDING: 
Rainbows (Monday):  Pat McGettigan     677134 
Brownies (Tuesday):    Janne Hooper     674701 
Guides:  Contact the District Commissioner: 
    Sue Fryer      679945 

What’s On 

   WP News is published by the 

Westminster Park Residents’ Association 

(WPRA) with the understanding that from 

the information presented therein, there 

can be no responsibility as to the 

accuracy or legality of the content on the 

part of the WPRA. Views expressed are 

not necessarily those of the Editor or 

Committee of the WPRA.  

Next Issue  
    The copy date for the next issue is  
Friday 10 August.  Send editorial, letters and  
advertising queries to  
newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk . 

Lache Library talk 
  

   On Thursday 21 June at 2.30pm local 
author Geoff Nelder is giving a talk at the 
Lache Library about his latest historical 
fantasy novel Xaghra's Revenge.  It was 
published in the summer of 2017 and he'll be 
revealing secrets he found on the gorgeous 
Mediterranean island of Gozo.  
   “Fact:: in 1551 pirates abducted over 5,000 
people from Gozo and sold them as slaves. 
Those souls need revenge and Nelder gives 
it to them in his historical fantasy Xaghra’s 
Revenge.” 

Sing-along G & S Workshop 
 

   This is a chance to join the chorus of 
Chester Operatic Society, to rehearse Gilbert 
& Sullivan’s “The Yeoman of the Guard” and 
then take part in an evening concert 
performance. This is the fourth such 
Workshop Day, and they have proved very 
successful and popular. The date is Sunday 
July 15 at St. Mary’s Creative Space, 
Chester. Coffee is followed by a morning 
rehearsal, then packed lunch and an 
afternoon rehearsal. After a break for a meal, 
you take part in the performance, with 
soloists and band. 
   All music is provided, and you do not need 
to be experienced – our musical director 
makes the rehearsals fun while achieving an 
excellent standard. 
   To take part on the day is £10, but there is 
an option to pay £20 as a temporary member 
from June 14 – July 15, and attend 
rehearsals during that period. Tickets for the 
evening concert are £10 (cabaret seating). 

Lache Library - 22-30 June 
Chester Heritage Festival Events  
 

   Free children’s craft sessions and an 
exhibition about our local area are events 
being hosted by our local library during the 
Chester Heritage festival later this month.  
The exhibition titled ‘The Story of our area’, 
has been created by the Lache and 
Westminster park Local History Group and 
will run from 16 to 30 June and will include 
maps, images and information about 
Lache and the surrounding area.  
   They will also be providing free craft 
sessions for children on Saturdays 23 and 
30 June, between 10am and 12pm, on the 
themes of Romans, the River Dee and zoo 
animals. 
Summer Reading Challenge 
   In July the Summer Reading Challenge 
begins for 4-11 year olds.  They are 
encouraged to read six books during the 
holidays and can collect rewards and 
stickers along the way. This year the 
theme is The Beano which, incidentally, is 
available as an e magazine through 
Cheshire Libraries. 
Details of regular library events can be 
found on our website 
https://
www.cheshirewestandchester.gov.uk/
residents/libraries/find-a-library/lache-
library.aspx 

Bronwen Scott 
Team Leader/Community Librarian 

Cheshire West and Chester Council 

The information section 
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Our local businesses 
Francis Thomas Fruit Merchants 

Five Ashes Road, Westminster Park 
Tel: 680448 

 

Specialists in locally grown produce 
 

 

SUMMER BEDDING COMING SOON! 
 

Yeast and Wessex Mill Bread Flours  
 

A range of quality, selected fruit juices, 
cordials & preserves 

 

Free local delivery for all orders over £15 

Bebbington & Williams 

YOUR LOCAL FISHMONGER 
The finest fish & seafood caught daily & 

prepared just the way you like it. 
All fish can be served in an oven/microwave 

ready bag with full cooking instructions. 
 

We prepare an ever growing range of ready 
meals, fishcakes and pies. 

NEW - A great range of fish  
ready for the barbecue 

Contact us:  53 Five Ashes Road     
01244 678900 

    dave@chesterfreshfish.com 
   chesterfreshfish.com 

S J Bebbington Butchers of Chester 
53 Five Ashes Road, Westminster Park. Tel: 682424 

FOR THE BARBEQUE 
Award winning steak burgers 
Freshly made kebabs & koftas 

Boerewors sausage 
21 day mature steaks 

Marinated chicken breast 
Award winning sausages 
FOR THE PICNIC TABLE: 

Cooked meats    Hand made pies 
Delicious quiche  Scotch eggs 

Locally sourced cheese 
Browse the range & order online at 
SJBEBBINGTONBUTCHERS.CO.UK 

 
 
 

For all your photographic needs, from passports 
and family portraits to weddings and events 

Introductory offer 10x8 for £5 
70 Lower Bridge Street, Chester CH1 1RU 

01244 344164 

www.davewilliamsphotography.co.uk  

CHRIS PAGE PLASTERING 
EST. 1988 

For all plastering requirements including: 
Float and skim 

Plastering/re-skims 
Coving/Cornice work 
Dry-lining/Rendering 

Tel: 01244 659917 or 07754 884565  

CASEY CLEANING 
Local cleaning company based in  

Westminster Park.  
Regular or one off cleans. 
High standard of cleaning.  

Available for holiday & BnB lets.  
Call us on 07957 438533 or 07748 335602. 

DJE ELECTRICIAN 
I offer a complete domestic electrical service.   

Part P registered.  No job too small.   
Why not try me, an experienced professional,  

for a reliable and friendly service?   
Call for a no obligation quote and advice: 

Dom:  07905 468817 
djelly@tiscali.co.uk 

CHRISTIAN FAMILY CHURCH 
Cheshire 

Celebrating the life of Jesus Christ every  
Sunday morning at Westminster Park  

Community Centre, 10.00 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. 
01244 570205  Mob: 07757 640203  

  www.cfccheshire.co.uk 
email: cfccheshire@googlemail.com 

Is walking a pain? 

Contact  INSTEP PODIATRY 
HPC Registered Podiatrist/Chiropodist 

Nails/Corns/Callus/Cracked Heels 
Gait Analysis and Orthotics/Sports Injuries 

Nail Surgery 
Ia Moorcroft Mews, High St, Saltney, Chester 

  Tel: 01244 671226  

PLUMBSTRUCT SERVICES 
Chester based company providing a wide  

range of skills and trades: 
Plumbing and heating – general building work 

Bathrooms and kitchens – joinery – floor and wall 
tiling – guttering and outside drainage – decking – 

fencing and landscaping – loft insulation –  
all aspects of property maintenance 

All work insured and guaranteed. 
City & Guilds qualified 

Totally trustworthy – references available. 
Contact Russ for free quote –  

any job, whether large or small. 
Mobile 07944 685260   

Email: plumbstruct-services@fsmail.net 

SAUNDERS FOR SERVICE 
Save up to 50% off main dealer service/repairs 
without affecting your manufacturer warranty. 

All makes car servicing, repair and MOT 
Services available from £79.99 inc VAT 

MOT £39.99 
Free collection and delivery service 

Free courtesy vehicles; free wash and vac 

  

Unit 6 Ketlan Court, River Lane, Saltney,  
CH4 8SB – Tel: 01244 680777 

www.saundersforservice.co.uk 
phil@saundersforservice.co.uk  

 

A C Ground TEC 
Established 2001 

All types of ground work  
           Dig outs                             Fencing 
           Block paving                      Wall building 
           Tarmac                              Ponds 
            Patios                               Features 
            Paving                              Planting 
            Decking                            Turf laying 

Client recommendations and photographs of  
previous jobs are available to view. 

Good quality sheds available at discount prices for 
supply and build. 

 
 

 
 
 

Tel: 01244 681496 
Or Mob: 07904 445609 

WALKING AND WAGGING 
 

Local dog walker who is trustworthy, reliable, fully 
insured and CRB checked.  I work on a basis that 

works around you and your day. 
£8 full hour per dog, £5 half hour per dog.   

Introducing pet sitting 
£20 per night for up to 2 pets 

£5 each per extra pet 
NEW CAT SERVICE – remove the stress of going 

on holiday and putting them in a cattery.  
£5 per day includes visits twice a day,  

feeding and lots of fuss. 
 

Mobile: 07568 324136 
Email: nicki-louise@hotmail.co.uk  

D JONES  
Property Maintenance 

Flat roofs / Tiling / Pointing / Plastering / 
Plumbing / Joinery / Brickwork / Painting /  
Decorating / Bathrooms / Kitchens / Patios 

All work undertaken 
No job too big or too small 

Call Dave on  

01244 679984 or 07707 059717  

Curzon Garden Services 
Lawn and hedge cutting   

All aspects of tree work undertaken  
Hard and  soft landscaping   

Garden maintenance  
OAP discounts  

Tel Phill 07932 250692 or 07710 788799  

 

 

WP News is delivered to 1200 households in the Westminster Park area. 
To advertise, please call Jennifer Crew on 07752  854383 or email newsletter@wp-ra.org.uk 

A C Ground TEC 
Est 2001 

Chester Business Park 
Dental Practice 

General and cosmetic dentistry 

Clear removable and fixed braces 

Implants           Smile makeovers 

Practice Plan 

Interest free finance 

Free parking      Ground level  

Honeycomb West , Chester CH4 9QH 
01244 950 616          info@dentologicum.co.uk 
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